
 
 

Cobble Hill Parks Commission Meeting Minutes 

Monday, December 5, 2016 

Youth Hall 3665 Watson Avenue, Cobble Hill, BC 

 
Present: John Krug – Chair, Bill Turner, Annie Ingraham, Shelley Balme, 

 Jennifer Symons, Gord Dickenson, Ruth Koehn 

Also present: Matteus Clement – Regional Director Area “C” 

Regrets: Dennis Cage, Alan Seal, Lynn Wilson 

 
Moved/seconded that the agenda is accepted as circulated. Carried  

 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Krug at 7:04 p.m. 

Moved/ seconded that the minutes of the November 7, 2016 regular Cobble Hill Parks 

Commission are accepted as circulated. Carried Business Arising From the Minutes 

 Cobble Hill Common – No runoff water was observed from the Common during our 
recent rainy period. 

If grass seed is planted in March it will mature by June. An irrigation layout plan and 

hydro power plan with costs is required before work can proceed. 

 Danger Tree Quarry Nature Park Horse Trailer Parking Lot – The grove of maple 

trees in the horse trailer parking lot will be removed, as they are deemed over 

mature. 

 
New Business 

 Vandalism at Quarry Nature Park Washroom and Activities for Youth in Cobble Hill – 

The graffiti on the washroom was very disturbing and there was much discussion to 

address the problem with a number of suggestions to improve youth activities in 

Cobble Hill involving the Farmers Institute, the Event Society, Kerry Park Recreation 

Centre programs, local church programs and police involvement. 

 Annual General Meeting – Moved/seconded that the 2016 Cobble Hill Parks 
Commission annual General Meeting will be held January 16, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in 
the Youth Hall. Carried 

 
Directorʼs Report 

 Director Clement advised the Commission that local businesses are formulating a 

plan to combat vandalism. All present expressed their extreme disappointment over 

the recent acts of vandalism in the parks and village. 

 
Adjournment: 8:30 p.m. 

 
The next meeting of the Cobble Hill Parks Commission will be the Annual General 

Meeting on Monday, January 16, 2017, at 7:00 pm in the Youth Hall. 

 
Submitted by John Krug 


